
St Neot Community Primary School and Nursery, Loveny Road, St Neot, Liskeard, Cornwall PL14 6NL       
Tel. 01579 320580                                               Email- secretary@st-neot.cornwall.sch.uk 
  Headteacher: Sam Bowden                                        Chair of Governors: Dorothy Tamblyn                 
 “A happy learning environment for all”             www.st-neot.cornwall.sch.uk   

Friday 20th July 2018 

NURSERY NEWS 
The theme for the first half of the Autumn Term is ‘All About Us’. 

Do you have any old greetings cards at home you no longer 
need?  If so Nursery could make good use of them, please send 

them in at any time, thank you. 
We  say good bye and  good luck to all our leavers as they leave 

Nursery and head to their new Primary classes.  

THIS IS THE FINAL NEWSLETTER  OF THIS ACADEMIC YEAR.THIS IS THE FINAL NEWSLETTER  OF THIS ACADEMIC YEAR.THIS IS THE FINAL NEWSLETTER  OF THIS ACADEMIC YEAR.THIS IS THE FINAL NEWSLETTER  OF THIS ACADEMIC YEAR.    

We would like to say farewell and good luck to Year 6 leavers: Lauren, Jack, Abi, 

Kieran O, Jacob, Tristan, Jessica, Kerensa, Faith, Harry and Kieran M    

READING 
It is important to continue to listen to your child read during the summer 
holidays. Don’t forget the Liskeard Library Summer Reading Challenge. 

We wish you all a very happy Summer Holiday, We wish you all a very happy Summer Holiday, We wish you all a very happy Summer Holiday, We wish you all a very happy Summer Holiday,     

sssseeeeeeee    yyyyoooouuuu    oooonnnn    WWWWeeeeddddnnnneeeessssddddaaaayyyy    5555tttthhhh    SSSSeeeepppptttteeeemmmmbbbbeeeerrrr!!!!    

MESSAGE FROM MRS BOWDEN 
It has without a doubt been another extraordinary year at St Neot School.  Father Christmas arriving by Sea King helicopter was  

certainly a memory that we will all cherish for a long time to come. 
We have a school that we can be truly proud of.  The governors ensure the smooth running of the school, from the attainment of the 

children, holding us accountable and making sure the maintenance of the school is of a high standard. 
Working with the School Council to provide a happy, safe and secure environment has certainly been helped by our PTA members and 

their families.  The School Council have come up with many initiatives to spend money raised by the PTA including taking the whole 
school to the pantomime (this will be taking place again in January 2019!). 

The Nursery continues to grow with over 25 children attending this year, an amazing achievement when we only started with 6!  Working 
in partnership with the school, children have shown their readiness and keenness to develop their skills and understanding in a stimulat-

ing and fun environment.  
We continue to welcome the support of parents in every aspect of school life and beyond.  The volunteers that come in on a weekly  
basis are truly an asset to the school.  The school plays a huge part in the community; this year they have joined us for roast dinners, 

high tea, concerts and recently a visit from the Arch Deacon. 
All staff work tirelessly throughout the year to maintain a high quality, balanced curriculum for all the children.  The extra time that they 

give shows their dedication and commitment to our outstanding school.  I can’t thank them enough, and I do this on your behalf too.  
Next year is already in the planning stages and it looks like being another exciting and stimulating year.  Over the summer a new       

mezzanine floor will be built in the library to accommodate our rising numbers.  This will obviously be a substantial cost and we thank the 

PTA for allowing us to use some of their money towards the cost of the build.  

REMINDERS FOR SEPTEMBER 

• School starts at 8.55am-please make sure your child is here on 
time, late arrivals cause disruption and distress 

• Riverside Club finishes at 5.00pm-late pick ups will be charged 

• If your child needs to be given medication in school please fill 
in a form or send in a letter 

• PE and Wild Tribe kits are needed on the first day 

• If your child has been sick please do not send them into school 
for 48 hours after the last bout 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
Football club is now full, but there are a few spaces left in the other 
clubs; if your child would like to join please send in the consent slip. 

HOUSE TROPHY 
This year’s winners of the house trophy were   
Aylward with a total of points gained over the 

year of 2070 points.  All the children did      
brilliantly with over 6146 points being awarded, 

on average 2 points per child per week.  

CLASS NAMES 
In September there will be an additional name to go with the new 

class on the mezzanine.  Year 4 will be called Treverbyn. 

LEAVERS’ ASSEMBLY 
The Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly will be on Monday 23rd July at 
1.30pm.  You are all welcome to join us in saying goodbye and 
good luck to our Year 6 children as they move on to their new 

schools. 
PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THERE IS A FUNERAL IN THE 

VILLAGE AT 1.00PM SO PLEASE LEAVE PLENTY OF TIME 
TO FIND A PARKING SPACE. 

SURVEY 
The Childcare Proficiency Officer for Cornwall Council has asked if we can 

provide this link to a  survey for parents to complete 
https://www.netigate.se/a/s.aspx?s=618268X134558748X39087 

PLEASE SEE OVERLEAF FOR LISKEARD SHOW NEWS 

TRAINERS NEEDED 
Do you have any trainers size 4, 5 or 6 you no longer need?  If so 

we would be grateful for them to keep as spares, thank you.  

CONGRATULATIONS to all the Year 6 

children who have successfully completed 

their Cyclewise course.  Our thanks to Mrs 

Bunt and Mr Mort who have led the sessions. 

QUIZ NIGHT AT THE LONDON INN THURSDAY 26TH JULY 
Please join us for a fun evening of quizzing at the London Inn on Thursday 26th July at 7.30pm.  Teams of 6 maximum, £2 

per person, raffle.   All money raised to the school.  Our thanks to Rob and David for hosting the event for us.  



LISKEARD SHOW  
What an amazing display we had, photos are on the school website under the Events 

tab.   
                  Children were awarded certificates in the following categories: 
 
Butterflies: 1st Olivia H; 2nd Oliva W-F; 3rd Catherine; Highly commended Ciaràn 
Minibugs: 1st St Neot Nursery 
 
Elmer the Elephant: 1st Blue, 2nd Kassidy; 3rd Becky; Highly commended Harry R, 
Daisy 
Minibugs: 1st Harry R; Highly commended Kassidy, Scarlett, Elowen 
 
Pointillism: 1st Olivia; 2nd Chinmayi; 3rd Keegan; Highly commended Mack,        
William, Dulcie 
Roman Soldiers: 1st Chinmayi; 2nd William; 3rd Mack; Highly commended Liv,    
Imogen Ellie O 
Ships in bottles: 1st Paul; 2nd Keegan; 3rd Liv; Highly commended Chinmayi, 
James, Rylee 
 
Tutankhamun Masks: 1st William; 2nd Imogen; 3rd Rylee 
African Masks: 1st Emily Eld, Abi; 2nd Alex; 3rd:3rd Lauren; Highly commended   
Jasmine, Kieran M, Dotty 
Safari pictures: 1st Abi; 2nd Evie; 3rd Jasmine; Highly commended Sam S,           
Kerenza B, Jessica S 
 

ST NEOT PLAYERS  YOUTH THEATRE-THE JUNGLE BOOK meeting on Friday 27th July from 6.30-8.30pm in the 
upstairs room at the Institute.  Rehearsals throughout the summer.  The performance will be on 21st and 22nd         
September.  Children from 5-18 welcome.  Call 07419 827396 for more information.  

We have been requested by local organisations to include the community events detailed below. These events are not endorsed 
by St Neot School. 

SUMMER INDULGENCE a night of musical variety complemented by a glass of wine and slice of cake.  St Neot Church Saturday 
4th August doors open 7.00pm, concert starts at 7.30pm.  Tickets £7.50 £7.50, under 16s free.  To reserve tickets please call 
07887 573891 All money raised split between Bowel Cancer UK and Samantha's summer school in the Netherlands.  

CONTRARY MARY WORKSHOPS LISKEARD We have workshops running throughout every week of the holidays. Everything 
from Super Summer Slime Making, to Fimo Clay. From themed cupcake workshops, Star Wars, mermaids & Unicorns, Marvel 
Avengers, animals, Disney, Anime and Emojis to Bath Bombs & Bath Melts. Spaces are limited to 10 per session, so book early. 
A small deposit is all that’s needed to hold your child’s space.   We also have an Adults Bath Bombs, Bath Melts & Body Scrubs 
session! All workshops and booking information are listed on my Facebook page www.facebook.com/contrarymarycakes 


